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Dear Resident 
 

Local issue: Potential additional housing land 
 

 

In a newsletter last year I set out the position at that point on the ‘Summerston Wider 
Area’ feasibility study in relation to a proposed housing development bounded by 
Blackhill Road.  

 
This feasibility study is to examine the environmental, hydrological and infrastructure 
issues in the larger area to the north of Summerston, including phasing and delivery, to 
assess the potential for additional housing land in the area. 
The feasibility study has not yet been reported to a committee of the Council.  

 
Notwithstanding, a planning application (reference 19/03776/PPP) has now been 
submitted by Caledonian Property Investments Ltd. This application is available to view 
via the Council’s online Planning Portal.  

 
Should you wish to make comment on the planning application, the last date for 
comments from the public is now Friday 21 February. Anyone wishing to make a 
representation must therefore do so by this date. 

 
As I am a member of the Planning committee I may not, and will not, comment before 
all papers are before the Planning Committee.  But you can be assured that I will give 
this full and proper consideration. 
 
 
My role 
 
I was pleased to be elected as a Councillor for Maryhill ward in May 2017. Since then I 
have been active in pursuing issues brought to me by residents. Most people contact 
me by e-mail or phone but I am pleased to meet you personally, at a surgery or by 
appointment.  My surgery times and contact details are at the end of this 
newsletter. 

 



 Local News        Date 
 

 
Useful Numbers 

Glasgow City Council Switchboard  0141 287 2000 Noise Complaints  0141 287 6688 
Environmental Task Force _________________________ 
(Fly tipping, Litter, Dog Fouling & Graffiti 

0300 343 7027 Abandoned Cars  0141 276 0859 

Roads & Lighting Faults  0800 373 635 Water Mains Leakages or Bursts  0845 600 8855 
CCTV Control Centre  0141 287 9999 Crimestoppers  0800 555 111 
GC  Cleansing Line  
(Refuse, Recycling Bulk Collections, Needle Uplift, Street 
Sweeping) 

0141 287 9700 Police  
(Non-Emergency Only) 

101 

 

 

Surgeries 
I would be delighted to see my constituents at my surgeries to discuss issues, problems, successes and stories. If you cannot come in person, but 
wish a face to face meeting, you make an appointment by contacting me by email: jane.morgan@glasgow.gov.uk or by telephone: 0141 287 4120 or 
07747105650. 
 

Venue Time Frequency 
   
Maryhill Library, 1508 Maryhill Road, Glasgow, G20 9AD. 6.00pm 1st Wednesday of each month 
   
Acre Community Centre, 3 AcreDrive, Glasgow, G20 0TW. 6.15pm 3rd Monday of each month 
   
   

Please Note that Surgeries will not take place during School Holidays or Public Holidays 

 
 
The Council’s website provides information on its services and on reporting of problems. 
Online reporting is available for many environmental service issues and phone numbers 
are below.  But please do get in touch if you need further assistance or if you have 
concerns relating to other Council services. 
 

I also play a full part on the Council committees of which I am a member and on the 
Integration Joint Board that sets direction for community health and social care services 
in Glasgow. 
 

For Maryhill specifically, I am a member of the Area Partnership which allocates small 
grants to local projects and of the Group addressing regeneration through housing 
investment. I attend Community Council meetings, as well as meetings of residents 
associations where that is requested.  I am pleased to meet, work with and support the 
dedicated community members who give their time to such groups. 
 

I also keep in touch with the many voluntary organisations active in Maryhill- including, 
but not only, Home Start, the CAB, the Women’s Centre and Maryhill Integration 
Network.  
 
If you are involved in a group that I have not met please do get in touch. 

I hope the above information is helpful. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
JANE MORGAN 
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